THE WHITE HOUSE
WASHINGTON

October 16, 1959

MEMORANDUM FOR THE RECORD

On October fifteenth, I discussed with the President
the memorandum from the President's Committee on Government
Organization recommending a Department of Transportation.
The President indicated some doubt about the advisability of
this proposal, and therefore concluded that it would not be
desirable to circulate the proposal to interested Department
heads at this time. Rather he preferred to have a future
meeting with the Committee on Government Organization.
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THE WHITE HOUSE
WASHINGTON

October 15, 1959

PERSONAL

MEMORANDUM FOR

THE SECRETARY OF THE TREASURY

At my request, the President's Advisory Committee
on Government Organization, in conjuriction with the
Bureau of the Budget, has been cargfully considering

various proposals to more effecti¥ely organize our

Federal transportation functiong. They have recently
submitted to me a memorand on this subject, a copy

of which is attached hereto. /I should like to have, by
November first, your persbdnal written comments on

the proposals embodied i this memorandum. I am
particularly anxious that this matter not be discussed |
generally in your agency, and ask that you hold this R
document for your o¥n personal use only, and limit -
discussion of it to those on your immediate staff with

whom it is absolutely necessary to consult.




THE WHITE HOUSE
WASHINGTON

October 15, 1959 7

M
PERSONAL

MEMORANDUM FOR

THE SECRETARY OF DEF

S
At my request, the President's Advisory Committee on

Government Organization, in conjunction with the Bureau
of the Budget, has been carefully considering various
proposals to more effectively organize our Federal
transportation functions. They have recently submitted
to me a memorandum on this subject, a copy of which 1s
attached hereto. I should like to have, by November
tirst, your personal written comments on the proposals
embodied in this memorandum. I am particularly anxious .- .
that this matter not be d}écussed generally in your agency, e
and ask that you hold this document for your own personal )
use only, and limit disZussinn of it to those on your

immediate staff with whom it is absolutely necessary



THE WHITE HOUSE
WASHINGTON

October 15, 1959 d

PERSONAL - r s

MEMORANDUM FOR

THE SECRETARY OF COMMEREE

At my request, the President's Advi§ory Committee on
Government Organization, in conjynction with the Bureau
of the Budget, has been carefully/considering various
proposals to more effectively ofganize our Federal
transportation functions. Thed have recently submitted

to me a memorandum on thig subject, a copy of which is
attached hereto. I should e to have, by November first,
your personal written copiments on the proposals embodied
in this memorandum. am particularly anxious that this
matter not be discuss¢d generally in your agency, and ask

that you hold this doguiment for your own personal use only, e\
and limit discussion of it to those on your immediate staff B
with whom it is ab&§olutely necessary to consult. j"/"
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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

October 15, 1959

A
PERSONAL |

MEMORANDUM FOR 4

The Honorable E. R. Quesada, A

inistrator
Federal Aviation Agency

At my request, the President's AdviSory Committee on
Government Organization, in conjuhction with the Bureau
of the Budget, has been carefully considering various
proposals to more effectively o¥ganize our Federal

transportation functions. Thejf have recently submitted -
to me a memorandum on thisf;subject, a copy of which is e
attached hereto. I should llifide to have, by November first, J&
your personal written comiments on the proposals embodied :/
in this memorandum. I Am particularly anxious that this - —
matter not be diacuﬁsefd"‘generally in your agency, and ask

that you hold this document for your own personal use only,

and limit discussion/of it to those on your immediate staff
with whom it is absolutely necessary to consult.
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THE WHITE HOUSE
WASHINGTON

October 15, 1959

(e
PERSONAL r\)! ol

MEMORANDUM FOR

The Honorable Wendell B. Barnes
Administrator

Small Business Administration

At my request, the President's Advisory Committee on
Government Organization, in conjunction’with the Bureau
of the Budget, has been carefully consi ering various
proposals to more effectively nrganiﬁé' our Federal
transportation functions. They have'recently submitted

to me a memorandum on this subjeét, a copy of which is
attached hereto. I should like to,ﬁrave, by November first,
your personal written comments’ on the proposals embodied
in this memorandum. I am particularly anxious that this
matter not be discussed generally in your agency, and ask
that you hold this document for your own personal use only,
and limit discussion of it td those on your immediate staff
with whom it is absolutel necessary to consult.

Mooz
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THE WHITE HOUSE
WASHINGTON

November 12, 1959

MEMORANDUM FOR THE RECORD
Meeting: November 6, 1959 -- 11-22 2. m. to 12:10 p.m.

The President, Dr. Milton Eisenhower, Secretary
Flemming, Don Price, Elmer Staats, Robert Merriam,
and Arthur Kimball

The purpose of the meeting with the President's Advisory Committee
on Government Organization was to discuss a memorandum recom-
mending formation of a Department of Transportation. Secretary
Flemming briefly reviewed the proposal, and the President then com-
mented that while he thought transportation certainly was important
enough to warrant departmental status, he was worried about the cost
of creating another new department which would need a building and all
the other overhead involved in departmental status. The President

asked that the matter be reviewed with the Secretaries of Treasury priad
and Commerce and with the Administrators of the Small Business B
Administration and of the Federal Aviation Agency. He asked that , -
it be emphasized that the matter is still under study and that he had =

not made any decision,

Secretary Flemming then brought up the question of a First Secretary

and the reorganisation of the State Department. The President said that
if the State Department absorbed USIA and ICA, he was afraid it might
defeat the purpose of the First Secretary and make it more difficult

to get that proposal through Congress. He also indicated that with
reference to the State Department reorganization he was concerned

that if USIA were a part of State, the Secretary of State would spend

too much time before Congress on details of the USIA and other programs,

The President again indicated his hope that the First Secretary could be
built up to where he could attend summit meetings and the like.

Milton gltnhomr urged favorable action on the State Department
reorganization, and indicated his belief that it would add to rather than

detract {rom the First Secretary proposal. He urged at the very least



t.ha physical location of USIA be in or adjacent to the New State
 Department building and the President indicated hm concurrence in
this proposal.

It was finally concluded, with reference to the First Secretary, that
 the President would discuss this proposal with the Cabinet after his

return to Washington in December. The question of State Department
reorganization was left in abeyance for the momeant.
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